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SITTING SHIVA IN ISRAEL: A LETTER FROM GALI 
Dear Friends, 
 

I want to thank all of you who have reached out to me after the deaths of my father and my grandmother last month. Your kind words, 
cards, donations, meals and gestures warmed my heart. 
 

When my father died I knew where I needed to be ï in Israel with my brother and my sister. With that said, I have gotten so used to the 
way we do things here that I didnôt know what to expect when I arrived in Israel. I am truly blessed to live in our little Jewish 
community here in Jupiter and so it was a bit awkward for me to be sitting shiva in Israel, away from my own home, my own Temple, 
family and friends.  
 

When Alon and I left Israel 20 years ago there was only one way to deal with life cycle events: the Orthodox way. On my 10 hour flight 
from Newark to Tel Aviv I began to wonder about many things:  As a woman, would I be allowed to say Kaddish for my father? Would 
the ceremony be led by some Orthodox rabbi who would mumble some prayers fast and say nothing of substance about my dad? Would 
my dad be buried outside of the cemeteryôs fence as they used to do with people who have committed suicide? Would I feel alienated 
from the ceremony that would be my last goodbye to my beloved father? And what about the shiva? Would anyone be there for me? 
Would there be much judging and explaining? Isnôt a whole week too much for our aching souls? 
 

What I found upon arrival was that so much has changed in Israel. The funeral was a combination of old and new. The Chevra Kadisha, 
the Orthodox company that handles death on behalf of the state, went through the basic and most significant religious parts of the 
funeral ceremony (identifying the body, kriah- tearing of the clothes of the mourners, burial and kaddish). Then we had a beautiful and 
moving memorial service that was very personal and touching, complete with the unfortunately fitting Mozartôs Requiem, that was my 
fatherôs (a classical music connoisseur) favorite piece. Everything was done graveside, start to finish: no chapel, no synagogue. There 
was no casket - those are only used in Israel for soldiers- and the body was on a stretcher covered in white linen shrouds. Finally, I was 
relieved to find out that the Rabbinical Courts in Israel recognizes depression as a disease and therefore people who commit suicide are 
no longer buried outside of the cemeteryôs fence. 
 

After the funeral we went home. The custom in Israel is that only immediate relatives arrive to visit on the first day after the funeral. The 
rest of the days were constant visitations of people far and near from as early as 7:30am to 11:00pm. It seems that every single person 
who ever met my father or had a relationship with any of us mourners took some time off from work and came over for an hour or so. 
Almost each person who came in brought with them cookies or a tray of homemade food and stuck it in the refrigerator. Neighbors and 
friends came in and took over the house: one was washing dishes, another sweeping the floor in the lulls between the people coming in, 
someone else ran to the grocery store when we ran out of milk for the coffee. The town provided both initial guidance and plastic chairs 
for the mourners. This went on for seven days with a break for Shabbat. There was no minyan or service as my father and step-mother 
are secular Jews and do not belong to or attend a synagogue, but the sense of community, caring and support was palpable and very real. 
 

Having been living so far from my homeland and coming in only for short and carefully orchestrated visits, most of my interaction with 
Israel is on the phone with family or through the headlines of the newspapers. In that week of shiva I have been reminded of the true 
beauty of Israel: the kindness, care, openness, warmth and lack of judgment of people was both uplifting and nourishing in our most 
difficult time. Even through my teary eyes I was able to see what makes Israel so special: the people. 
 

After the week was over we went back to my fatherôs grave, said kaddish, put on one more stone and shed many more tears. The grave 
will be erected and ready for an unveiling within a month or so, as it is done in Israel. 
  
Sitting a full seven days of shiva in Israel, I could not come back and sit shiva here. This means that I did not have the opportunity to be 
with my friends and share my grief that by the time I was back grew to include not only my father but also my beloved grandmother 
who died in Portugal. But, I am simply overwhelmed with gratitude for how so many of you found ways to reach out and make sure I 
knew that you were there and that I was not alone. Thank you for taking care of my family when I was away and thank you for all the 
love and support. It sustains me and helps heal my broken heart. 
 

With a profound sense of gratefulness and love,  
Gali 
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     FROM THE PRESIDENT 
Mark Slifkin 

As I write my last article as President of Temple Beth Am, I look back on our progress over the last several 
years.  It all started in 2013 with the introduction of Kulanu and the Voluntary Financial Commitment, as we set 
along the path envisioned by Rabbi Alon.  Those of you who were at the May 1, 2016 Annual Congregational Meeting 
viewed the charts showing a 35% growth in membership and how evenly apportioned our adult age demographics are.  
The charts also showed the expansion of our HaMakom religious school and of course our NAEYC accredited The One 
School preschool.   
 

Key elements for this success and the need for Chidush, our building renewal project, has been the leadership of Rabbi 
Alon, along with engaged congregants, a dedicated staff, and leadership from the Board of Directors ï I thank you 
for all your support. 
 

Thank You:  To the Menôs Club, Sisterhood and all the other volunteers for making Yom HaAtzmaut, Israel 
Independence Day, a fantastic Service and celebration on the beach (after all, we are in Florida).  Those Menôs Club t-
shirts were cool.  Why do we look forward to seeing them at many more TBA event?  Simple - that means FOOD!! 
 

Welcome:  Welcome to Amanda Feld as our Director of Youth Engagement.  We look forward to all the great 
youth activities. 
 

Announcement:  For many years we have wrestled with the best way to efficiently handle catering of mitzvahs, 
Jewish holidays, religious school & preschool events.  A lot of what we do revolves around FOOD ï there is that word 
again.  Since we have many different departments buying food, kitchen supplies, etc., preparing it creates a large 
challenge.  Ideally we would prefer an exclusive caterer to be able to control quality, efficiency, coordination, etc.  
However, we are zoned residential and that limits the benefit an exclusive caterer can derive from using our facility.  We 
have a solution!! ï we have hired Eric Weiner as our Director of Food Services and Catering for the exclusive use of our 
members, staff and auxiliaries for all kitchen related activities.  While this article is too short to describe all the benefits, 
give Eric a call and discuss how we can meet your next event needs.  Please see the write up later in this Scribe. 
 

CHIDUSH Progress:  June, July & August Plans (check our website for progress pictures): 
     While you are enjoying your summer vacation we will be very busy completing: 

¶ The Education Office and Youth Lounge. 
¶ The Silvers Family, Maltz Family, Social Hall 1 carpeting and Dance/Gym Floor. 
¶ New Bimah and Leah & Ed Frankel Sanctuary. 
¶ New Storage area. 
¶ Audio/Visual System. 

Special thanks to Ron Holland for all his Chidush construction support.  Great person to have on the team. 
 

Congratulations: To our new Board member Brad Roffer and our new TBA officers: Carol Carswell - President;  
Brian Cohn - VP; Cathy Drourr - VP; Jack Tenenbaum - VP ; Mary Elias - Secretary and Steve Misshula - Treasurer. 
 

Special Thanks: Bruce Cohen who has served 8 years on the TBA Executive Committee ï we thank you. 
 

Our Board member names are always listed in the Scribe ï talk to them anytime about your thoughts, suggestions and 
ideas ï our tag line ALL OF US TOGETHER only works if we have YOUR input!   
 

Call me at 561-222-8350 if you have ANY questions on Chidush or just wish to chat.  Email works also: 
mslifkin7@comcast.net.   
 

BôShalom. Enjoy your summer and see you in our newly renovated facilities.                                        Mark Slifkin 

SHALOM!  I am Carol Carswell.   As of July 1, I will be President of the Board of 
Directors. Many thanks to Mark Slifkin for the wonderful job he did as President.  He 
gave it his heart and soul. 

I have big shoes to fill.   You will be hearing more from me in the months to come. 

BôShalom, Carol Carswell 

mailto:mslifkin7@comcast.net
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PROJECT CHIDUSH 
Mindy Hanken, Capital Campaign Consultant 

¢ŜƳǇƭŜ .ŜǘƘ !Ƴ ƴŜŜŘǎ /ƘƛŘǳǎƘ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ȅƻǳΦ  /ƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ǘƻŘŀȅΗ   
5ŜŘƛŎŀǝƻƴ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǇƭŜŘƎŜǎ ǎǘŀǊǝƴƎ ŀǘ ϷмΣуллΦ   tƭŜŘƎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǇŀȅŀōƭŜ ƻǾŜǊ р ȅŜŀǊǎΦ 

Temple Beth Am needs Chidush and we need YOU.  Contribute today!   
For more information and to make your contribution, please contact the Temple office.  

Dedication opportunities are available for pledges starting at $1,800.   Pledges are payable over 5 years. 
 

 

Chidush Donors (as of May 13, 2016): 

 

 

$1,800 to $3,599 
Harmon and Lorraine Garfinkel 
Ken and Caryn Meinbach 
Jeffrey and Stacy Miller 
Dan and Carole Myerson 
Bob and Helene Newman 
Ron and Phyllis Shaw 
Roger and Marcia Beutner 
Steve and Marilyn Carp 
Richard and Nina Golub 
Sol and Harriette Koved 
Jane Meehan 
Matthew and Ruth Rosenberg 
Murry and Myrna Abramowitz 
Larry and Andrea Alintoff  
Jose Alvarez and Carole Levine  
Gilbert and Doreen Bassin 
Stan and Diane Belsky  
Andrew and Patsy Boyland 
Robert and Brenda Brodows 
David and Gladys Chleck 
Lee and Melissa Cohen 
Howard and Sheila Debs  
Sandy and Lois Edelstein 
Ted and Maxine Essinger 
Joe and Phyllis Frydman 
The Gans Family  
Bob and Rosalie Grass  
David and Jackie Halderman 
Sharon Holinstat 
Dori Kiken 
Don and Jo Klein 
Michael and Lisa-Marie Lerner 
Marsha Levinson 
Charlie and Maril Levy 
Ilya and Diana Lioznyansky 
David Miller 
Leonard and Beverly Pace  
Bill and Lois Prokocimer 
Don and Harriet Schaffer 
Orin & Jen Shakeridge 
Harvey and Rita Silverman 
Marshall and Laurel Teitelbaum 
Jack and CK Tenenbaum 
Jake Weinberg & Andrea Roth 
Jerry & Sandra Weiner 
Bernice Weiss  
The Weiss/Dwork Family  
Anonymous x3 

 

$500,000 
Ed and Leah Frankel 
 
$100,000 to $249,999 
Cubby Steinhart 
The Cohn Family 
Milton and Tamar Maltz  
Jerry and Robin Silvers 
Alec and Dotty Wisch 
 
$75,000 to $99,999 
Peter and Irma Meyer 
 
$50,000 to $74,999 
The Alterman Family  
Michael and Kathy Azeez 
Howard and Emily Bromberg 
Harold and Laney Becker 
Temple Beth Am Preschool PTO 
 
$36,000 to $49,999 
Mark and Arline Slifkin 
 
$25,000 to $35,999 
David and Barbara Levy 
Hal and Debbie Baseman 
Bob and Zelda Cohen 
Bruce and Maureen Cohen 
Herbert and Phyllis Cohen 
David and Mindy Cox 
Ross and Susan Federgreen 
Brian and Andrea Hass  
Brian and Esther LaBovick  
The Roosth Family  
Norman and Ruth Stavisky 
Anonymous 
 
$18,000 to $24,999 
Diane Sosman 
TBAôs Menôs Club 
Scott and Melissa Berman 
Mike and Paula Deakter 
Nathaniel and Catherine Drourr 
Allen and Suzan Fox 
Alex and Sarrie Katz 
Rabbi Alon and Gali Levkovitz 
David and Mary Rosenberg 
Joel Weinstein and Gladys Gottlieb 
 
$10,000 to $17,999 
The Smith Family 
David and Mary Elias 
Jack and Bobby (zôôl) Barr 

Jim and Judy Bloom 
Gary Colton 
Ira and Kim Fialkow 
Leila Graceman 
Gary and Tracie Krieger  
Andrew and Stacy Kushner 
Jeff Lichterman 
Jody Minde 
Len Rubin and Julie Littky-Rubin 
Charles and Joan Tager 
Joel Tancer and Nancy Breitbarth 
Leona Usher 
Alberto and Ellen Vargas  
Anonymous 
 
$5,000 to $9,999 
Sisterhood of TBA  
Art and Sandy Bobrow 
Steve and Jill Fried 
Jon Gilbert and Fran Sachs 
Suzanne Holmes 
Larry and Sheila Levine 
Charlie Madanick 
Lew and Jen Minsky 
Marsha Orandle  
Jeff and Martha Satinoff 
Allen and Esther Schultz 
Jon and Amy Shainman 
Anthony and Stephanie Shaya 
Ellis ñBrudò and Jeanne Tarsches 
Craig and Amy Vogel 
Greg and Bettina Weiss 
Anonymous x2 
 
$3,600 to $4,999 
Richard and Elaine Ades  
The Blatt Family  
Carol Carswell 
Win and Lenore Gerson 
Paul and Amy Giamboi 
Herb and Marge Gildenhorn 
Bob and Nanci Hochman 
Elliot and Jan Hochman 
The Kissil Family  
David and Myrna Leven 
Bradley and Anna Roffer  
Harriet Vogel and Joe Isenstein 
John and Renee Weisman 
Jason and Jax Weisser 
Anonymous x2 
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FROM OUR DIRECTOR OF ADMINISTRATION & ACCOUNTING 
Melanie Goldsobel 

Shalom and WOW ï I canôt believe the season is almost over! Itôs been an incredibly busy and 
wonderful year with all of the programs that the Synagogue has offered. Between Shabbat Services, 
Adult Education, Special Events, the High Holy Days and Guest Speakers, itôs been a wonderful 
whirlwind. 
 
Itôs also that time again for our Voluntary Financial Commitment season to begin. Membership 
information for our upcoming fiscal year (which starts July 1, 2016) will be mailed the week of June 
15th. Please review the information and if you have any questions donôt hesitate to contact me. 
 
We have so much to look forward to next season with the beautiful renovations that are currently in progress, to the 
calendar of events that we are currently finalizing, as well as our wonderful Shabbat Services. You are in for a  
fun-filled, educational season and I look forward to another wonderful year.  
 
Thank you for being part of the Temple Beth Am family and have a wonderful, safe summer!    

THE ONE SCHOOL PTO 
Kerri Rhodes, President 

Thank you to everyone who supported our Night Out, Saturday, April 16, 2016. Our Great Gatsby Gala Event was a 
huge success.  
 
A special thank you to Yael Lawrence, our event chair, who made the evening a memorable one. We would also like 
to thank all of our sponsors who committed to the event: 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To all of our guests, families 
who made donations, businesses and individuals who contributed auction items, and volunteersðthank you for your 
support! Thank you Rachel Ruiz for running the team at the auction on the evening of the event. We look forward to 
next year as our planning has already begun! 
 
Our Spring Scholastic Book Fair was a huge success. Thank you to our event chair, Bettina Weiss, Amy Russell, Yael 
Lawrence, and all of our parent volunteers for making our book fair a fun and successful event. 
 
Thank you to all the families and friends of Temple Beth Am and the preschool who have showed their continued 
support and love for our children. We truly appreciate it! 

Host Committee Sponsors 
2JData 

Paula & Mike Deakter 
 

Gala Favors Underwriter 
Krista Watterworth Design 

Studio 
 

Casino Gaming Underwriters 
Mark & Arline Slifkin 
Mittleman Eye 

Total Home Cinema 
 
 

Photo Booth Underwriter 
Ross & Susan Federgreen 

 
Champagne Committee Sponsors 
Rabbi Alon & Gali Levkovitz 

M Dental Cosmetic & Family Dentistry 
Rachel Eve Design 
Hal & Debbie Baseman 
Alec & Dotty Wisch 
Brian & Amy Russell 

 
General Committee Sponsor 
Harriet Rae Freeman 
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MAZEL TOV TO OUR 2016/5776 ADULT BôNEI MITZVAH CLASS 
Carol Sleeper 

 

16 members of our congregation became Bônei Mitzvah in a beautiful ceremony at Temple Beth Am on May 21, 
2016 with approximately 200 friends and family members watching. The group had been studying together for 2 
years starting with the Learn to Read Hebrew class on Sunday mornings and then progressing to Biblical Hebrew 
before preparing for their Adult Bônei Mitzvah. Each person began their journey in different ways and for different 
reasons but they ended up together and performed wonderfully during their Service. Three others who studied with 
them had already had their Bônei Mitzvah and did not participate but the other 17 read beautifully from the Torah. 
 
During the Service the class presented Rabbi Alon, Cantor Jessica, and Rabbinic Intern Brett Tancer with a painting 
done by one of the class, artist Debbie Schmidt. The painting depicted a tree of life with some key Hebrew words 
and listed the Hebrew name of each member of the Biblical Hebrew/Adult Education class. The group also 
presented to Temple Beth Am a 9 foot x 13 foot homemade tallit that was used in their ceremony and will continue 
to be used at the Temple for large group blessings. The sewing and embroidery on the tallit was done by Rhea 
Exizian with some assistance from some members of the class. 
 
It was a very special day at Temple Beth Am and one that will be remembered for a long time. Kol Hakavod!  


